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Classes are $50 or $3.33 a class!  

All juniors have three Regents that are 

mandatory for graduation which they are 

preparing for in their classes this year:  

Global Regents, Living Environment or 

Chemistry, and either Algebra, Geometry, 

or Trigonometry.  Teachers tutor on  

various Saturdays from9-12 and students 

should check with their teachers what 

Saturdays they should come in for       

tutoring.  

The class and regents grades in the 10th 

grade will determine whether or not a 

student will need summer school and/or 

will be held back in the 10th grade again.  

The goal is for students to aim for at least 

an 85% grade point average, no failures or 

Incompletes (NCõs) and strong Regents 

scores of over 80 to be eligible for     

Advanced Placement (AP) College Board 

Courses in the junior year.   

FRESHMEN PARENTS:  

Every Freshman will get their transcript 

with their first semester grades.  Remem-

ber that all your childõs classes are on their 

transcript and count toward graduation 

requirements.   

The class and Math regent grades in the 

9th grade will determine whether or not a 

student will need summer school and/or 

will be held back in the 9th grade again.  

The goal is for students to aim for at least 

an 85% grade point average, no failures or 

Incompletes (NCõs) and a strong Math 

Regent scores of over 80 to be eligible for 

Honor Roll and outside programs.     

Advanced Placement (AP) College Board 

Courses in the junior year.   

FOR ALL PARENTS: 

If you are not registered for Pupilpath, our 

online grading and attendance system, 

please stop by to see Ms. Reyes, our           

Parent Coordinator in room 846A or call 

her at (718) 561-0973 x7434 to get              

y o u r  r e g i s t r a t i o n  c o d e .   

 

Please also make sure to attend the 

Parentõs Association meetings that happen 

the  second Saturday of each month so 

you can learn about issues that impact your 

childõs education and future.   

Thank you for your continual support of 

your childõs education at Marble Hill 

School for International Studies.   

                Ms. Larson - Principal 

Dear Parents and Guardians: 

I hope you had a wonderful holiday season 

and are enjoying our snowing and colder 

2015 New Year!   

Tuesday, February 3rd was the first day of 

the spring 2015 term and this is a perfect 

time to share what parents in each grade 

should  be  aware of. 

SENIOR PARENTS: 

Senior Dues of $270 are mandatory for 

every student who graduates and pay for: 

graduation, cap and gown, senior t-shirt, 

yearbook portrait proofs, and a personal-

ized yearbook.  Students who have not 

paid on time for each payment owe an 

additional $10 late fee for each late pay-

ment.  Please speak to Ms. Vasquez at 

x7433 or Ms. Reyes at x7434 if you have 

any questions.  Students cannot participate 

in senior activities (senior week, senior trip, 

senior t-shirt or prom) until this fee is 

completely paid in full.   

Seniors need to share/bring in any college 

acceptances and financial packages offered 

by colleges to Ms. Cruz or Ms. Jacobson in 

room 660, x7426.   

Contact Ms. Alexis Cruz, our full-time 12-

month Director of College Counselling 

from CBI and/or Ms. Jacobson, our  

College Advisor  with any questions or 

concerns about the college process. 

87% of our seniors who are eligible for 

FAFSA have completed FAFSA!  Those 

students who already completed their 

FAFSA must remember to update their 

FAFSA with 2014 data.  Ms. Cruz (x7426)

can meet with any student and parents to 

help them complete their FAFSA form.   

All seniors need to remember that the goal 

is to end high school on a high note ð 

passing all their classes to the best of their 

ability and continuing to meet all academic 

challenges.  Colleges will require students 

to submit a final transcript from high 

school.  No one wants to risk losing a seat 

in their college, financial aid or scholarship 

funding.   

All students are to have completed 110 

hours of community service by the time 

they graduate.  Students need to make sure 

to turn in the community service hour logs 

to Ms. Rosario in room 822.  Students 

doing community service in the school 

receive 1 hour for every 2 hours of service.  

Every student is encouraged to find a      

community service site that interests them 

outside of school so they can learn more 

about their community and have a true 

volunteer opportunity.   

John Jay Trip rescheduled to Friday 2/27 

for those seniors who still have not attended 

a college trip.  See Ms. Cruz in room 660 or 

call at x7426. 

JUNIOR PARENTS: 

All juniors should be taking the SAT college 

placement exam Saturday, May 2nd from 

7:00 ð 2pm.  A studentõs Grade Point    

Average (GPA) and SAT scores are two of 

the top items that can determine what  

colleges a student may get in to or not.  This 

test is long, can be confusing and is unfortu-

nately a high stakes test for high school 

students.  We have received grant funding 

to subsidize the cost of two different pro-

grams that are being held in the 8th floor 

classrooms of Marble Hill.   

Letõs Get Ready ð classes start 2/23 ð 

4/30 and run every Monday and Thursday 

from 5:30 ð 8:30.  Dinner is provided and 

students are tutored in inter-campus student 

groups of 5 students to 1 tutor.  Every tutor 

is a Columbia University Ivy League stu-

dent.  One day focuses on Math and the 

other on Critical Reading and writing.  This 

course is for selected juniors based on their 

PSAT scores and GPA and the cost is only 

$25 or $1.50 per class!! 

Princeton SAT prep classes started 

Wednesday 2/4/15 ð 4/29/15 and run 

from 1-4 or 5pm in Marble Hill classrooms.  

The cost of this program is $50 or $5 per 

class!    

The first Junior college trip will be Thurs-

day, March 5th to Lafayette College.        

Ms. Cruz will be registering juniors for this 

trip in room 660.  Friday, March 20th ð 

Vaughn College of Aeronautic Technology.   

All Junior Parents are expected to attend a 

College Process workshop either on Satur-

day 3/14 from 10-noon or Thursday 3/19 

from 5:30 ð 7pm.  Delicious hot food will 

be served at both events and each parent 

that attends will receive a free college book.   

SOPHOMORE PARENTS: 

The Princeton Early Edge PSAT classes 

will be held on Wednesdays from 1:00 ð 

3:00 or 4:00pm, from 2/25/15 ð 6/10/15.  

                                                                                   

VISIT US AT: 

WWW.MARBLEHILLSCHOOL .ORG 



R e g e n t s  E x a m i n a t i o n s  

Regents examinations are  

standardized exams in core 

high school subjects  adminis-

tered by the New York State  

Education Department and 

that are required to graduate.  

Regents are offered three 

times a year in January, June, 

and August. Students are re-

quired to pass a MINIMUM  

of 5 NYS Regents Exams to 

graduate from high school:  

English Language Art, Math A 

or Integrated Algebra, Living 

Environment, Global History 

& Geography, and US History.  

A minimum grade of 65% is 

required for high school stu-

dents to pass their Regents.  

Marble Hillõs mission is not 

merely for students to graduate 

from high school, but to      

prepare them for a successful  
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JUNE 16       

Tuesday 

JUNE 17       

Wednesday 

JUNE 18       

Thursday 

JUNE 19                 

Friday 
JUNE 2        

Tuesday 

JUNE 22          

Monday 
JUNE 23 

Tuesday 
JUNE 24 

Wednesday 

9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 9:15a.m. 

RE U.S. History 
& Government 

 

RE in Global 
History &  
Geography 

Physical            
Setting/Earth          

Science 

Algebra 2/        
Trigonometry 

 

RE in English 
Language Arts 

(Common 
Core) 

RCT in Global 
Studies 

Physical             
Setting/

Chemistry 

RCT in            
Science 

RCT in                
Reading 

1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 1:15p.m. 

Living                   
Environment 

 

Physical              
Setting/
Physics 

RE in Algebra 1 
(Common 

Core) 

Comprehensive 
English 

 

Geometry                 
(2005                

Standards) 

RE in                  
Geometry 
(Common 

Core) 

RCT in Writing 
RCT in U.S. 
History & 

Government 

RCT in   
Mathematics 

Regents Examination Schedule: JUNE 2015 

college career. You may notice 

that your child is scheduled 

for the Comprehensive      

English exam and/or a mathe-

matics exam, even though he/

she has passed one or both of 

them. This is because the 

scores for either or both ex-

ams have not met CUNY re-

quirements. 

Marble Hill prepares students 

for college math and English 

and expects all students to 

strive for a score of at least 

75% on the English Regents 

exam and an 80% on a mathe-

matics exam. Students can 

meet CUNYõs skills proficien-

cy requirements based on 

these Regents test scores. Due 

to new requirements at 

CUNY, candidates for fresh-

man admission to a four-year 

college must show that they 

are proficient in reading, 

writing, and mathematics to 

be admitted. More infor-

mation about these        

admission requirements can 

be found at http://

w w w . c u n y . e d u /

academics/testing/cuny-

a s s e s s m e n t- t e s t s /

a d m i s s i o n s -

requirements.html. The 

Regents are rigorous and 

demanding exams, requiring 

hard work on the part of all 

students, both in class and 

outside of class, as well as 

receiving help from tutoring 

before and after school. 

If you have any questions 

or concern, please contact 

the school or email Mr. 

G a r o f a l o  a t                         

jgarofalo@marblehillschool. 

To view your childõs         

Regent Examination              

scores history,                                      

please use your                            

Pupilpath account.                                                                                  

If you do not have                    

an account yet,                                                                               

you can contact the              

Parent Coordinator              

at 718-817-7434 or 

ireyes@marblehillschool.org

To Register 

mailto:ireyes@marblehillschool.org
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 MARBLE HILL SCHOOL PARENT ASSOCIATION 

PARENT WORKSHOPS                                                     
PRESENTED AT PA MEETINGS  

PA EXECUTIVE BOARD                                             
NOMINATION & ELECTION 

 PA MONTHLY MEETING  CALENDAR   

SPRING TERM - School Year 2014 -2015  

February 7, 2015  PRINCETON REVIEW PRESENTATION ON WHAT PARENTS/

STUDENTS SHOULD KNOW ABOUT SAT/ACT                                 

March 14, 2015 COLLEGE APPLICATION PROCESS OVERVIEW 

April 18, 2015 HOW TO PREVENT BULLYING & CYBERBULLYING           

PARENT ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD NOMINATI ONS 

May 9, 2015 
HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS  & 

PARENT ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD ELECTIONS 

June 6, 2015 TBA 

                                                                                                                                  

DID YOU KNOW YOU ARE A MEMBER OF THE MAR BLE HILL 

SCHOOL PARENT ASSOCIATION?                    

Yes, if you are a parent or legal guardian of a student attending MHSIS, you are 

an automatic member of the MHSIS Parent Association. As member, you are 

entitled to participate in the PA general monthly meetings and to take advantage 

of the parent academy. Parent Association  meetings are generally held the sec-

ond Saturday of the month (unless it conflicts with  holidays) throughout the 

school year (September-June) from 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM. 

The parent academy provides parent  enrichment workshops that are incorpo-

rated to these PA meetings. A variety of topics are presented in these workshops 

such as high school graduation requirements, college admission process, health 

education, school safety issues, immigration and much more. 

 

Kai Fletcher - PA President 

 

KAI FLETCHER President  

MAXIMO CONTRERAS Vice-President  

CAMILE JAMES Secretary  

LUSCIA MMUSI Treasurer  



P a g e  4 

Happy New Year students and 

families of Marble Hill! The    

college office spent the end of 

2014 finalizing college applica-

tions. Now with the arrival of 

2015, we prepare to help guide our 

students through the next phase of 

the college application process: 

applying for financial aid. 

Last month we hosted two work-

shops to present on what financial 

aid is, the different types of aid 

students are eligible for, and how 

to apply. If you were not able to 

attend one of these workshops 

here are some frequently asked 

questions you may want to check 

out that usually come up regarding 

financial aid: 

1. What is financial aid? Finan-

cial aid is money that the govern-

ment and other organizations give 

you or lend you so you can pay for 

college. To qualify for financial 

aid, you have to apply. 

2. What types of financial aid 

are available? 

There are four main types of   

financial aid. 

Grants: Grants are called gift aid 

because they do not have to be 

paid back. Grants come from  

federal and state governments and 

from colleges. Most grants are 

need based, which means they are 

usually given based on your or 

your familyõs financial             

circumstances. 

Scholarships: Scholarships are 

also gift aid. Scholarships come 

from governments, colleges and 

private organizations. They may 

be awarded for academic or     

athletic ability, interest in a certain 

subject, or volunteer work, for 

example. Some scholarships are 

given based on membership in an 

ethnic or religious group. Compa-

nies may also give scholarships to 

children of employees. 

Loans: Borrowing money from a 

bank, government or lending 

company is called taking out a 

loan. A loan must be paid back 

with an extra charge called      

interest. The federal government 

offers low-interest loans to     

students with financial need.   

Other lenders charge more inter-

est 

Work-Study Programs: The 

Federal Work-Study Program 

offers paid part-time jobs to help 

students pay for part of their  

college cost 

3. Who qualifies for financial 

aid? In order to qualify for feder-

al financial aid, a student must be 

enrolled or accepted for enroll-

ment as a matriculated student 

working toward a degree or  cer-

tificate in an eligible program,  

have received a HS Diploma or 

GED, and be a U.S. citizen or 

eligible non-citizen i.e. permanent 

resident, refugee, or asylee. A 

student who is undocumented is 

not eligible for financial aid, even 

if they have received a social secu-

rity number from DACA 

(Deferred Action for Childhood 

Arrivals.) 

4. What information will I need 

i n  o r d e r  t o  a p p l y ?  

Studentõs Social Security                   

number, Parentõs Social Security 

(if parent does not have one that 

is fine, enter 000-00-0000 on 

F A F S A ) 

Parentõs Tax Returns or Income 

I n f o  f o r  2 0 1 3 / 2 0 1 4 

C h i l d  S u p p o r t  I n f o 

Business/Investment Value 

R e a l  E s t a t e  v a l u e s 

A m o u n t  i n  c a s h  a n d               

b a n k  a c c o u n t s  

Proof of all other sources of  

income i.e. unemployment, public 

assistance, workers compensation, 

welfare etc. 

5. How do I apply? Students can 

apply for federal financial aid by 

visiting www.fafsa.ed.gov to com-

plete a FAFSA application (Free 

Application for Federal Student 

Aid). Students can also apply for 

TAP (Tuition Assistance Pro-

gram) which is a grant for New 

York State residentstudents who 

plan to enroll in a New York 

State college or university. Stu-

dents will be able to click on a 

link immediately after submitting 

their FAFSA to complete TAP, 

however if they miss the link they 

can apply once their FAFSA has 

processed successfully by visiting 

https://www.tap.hesc.ny.gov/

totw/  

6. Whose income information 

should my child use on the 

FAFSA application? A student 

must provide a PARENTõS in-

come information. FAFSA has 

very strict definitions for who is 

considered a parent. FAFSA de-

fines a parent as the biological or 

adoptive parent of a student. Step 

parents who are married to the 

biological or adoptive parent of a 

student must also provide income 

information. If parents are di-

vorced or legally separated, the 

income must be provided for the 

parent whom the child lives with 

more than 50% of the year. If 

time is split equally between both 

parents, the income must be pro-

vided for the parent who pro-

vides more than 50% of the fi-

nancial support to the student. If 

this is split equally as well, either 

parentõs income can be used. An 

aunt, grandparent, or sibling are 

NOT considered a parent even if 

the child lives with them and their 

income should NOT be used on 

the FAFSA. If a student has court 

papers signifying they are in a 

legal guardianship, they do not 

need to provide any parental in-

come information at all. 

Applying for financial aid can be 

tricky. For additional information 

o n  f i n a n c i a l  a id ,  v i s i t 

w w w . f i n a i d . o r g  o r 

www.fafsa.ed.gov.  If you have 

questions about how to complete 

the FAFSA or would like assis-

tance with FAFSA completion, 

please contact either Alexis Cruz, 

Director of College Counseling at 

acruz@marblehillschool.org or 

Luz Jacobson, College Advisor at 

Ljacobson@marblehillschool.org. 
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ON SATURDAY, MARCH 14TH & THURSDAY, MARC H 19TH, 2015                                             

THE MHSIS COLLEGE OFFICE WILL BE OFFERING THE  WORKSHOP 

òNAVIGATING THE COLLEGE PROCESS FOR JUNIOR STUDENTS AND THEIR                  

FAMILIES ó PART III OF THE SENIOR COLLEGE PAREN T WORKSHOP  SERIES. 



                                                                                                                                       
A Few Important Announcements/Reminders as We Kick Off the Spring Semester:           

SENIORS:  

Many colleges have a            
February 15th priority dead-
line for completing the    
FAFSA application. Please be 
sure to have your student sub-
mit their FAFSA application as 
soon as possible if they have 
not already done so. 

The FAFSA must also be up-
dated using your 2014 income 
tax information. Please file 
your taxes for 2014 as soon as 
you possibly can to help your 
child have a better chance at 
getting more money for college. 
Remember, some aid is first 
come first serve! 

May 1st is National Decision 
Day! By this date, students 
should have selected the ONE 
college they plan to attend in 
the fall and must notify the  
college of their plan to attend by 

submitting a deposit. This   
deposit may vary in cost from 
free to $500. Please start saving 
now, and remember that May 
1st is the deadline, not the day 
it should be done! Students 
should feel free to commit to a 
college well in advance of May 
1st. *Colleges are NOT obli-
gated to hold a student's 
seat after May 1st so it is very 
important you do not miss 
this deadline!*  

JUNIORS: 

Junior students have started 
registering for the SAT in advi-
sory. Students who are unable 
to finish registering in class 
should come see Mrs. Cruz in 
room 660 during lunch or after 
school to complete the registra-
tion process.  

On Saturday March 14th from 

10:00am-12:00pm and Thursday 
March 19th from 5:30-7:00pm, 
the college office will be hosting 
a workshop on Navigating the 
College Process for junior     
students and their families. 
Please come to this very im-
portant and informative work-
shop to learn what you and your 
child can do now to prepare for 
the college process and what you 
can anticipate for senior year. 
Breakfast/Dimmer will be 
served and I guarantee it will be 
delicious! All parents who attend 
will also receive a free college 
prep book! 

The following trips have been 
scheduled for juniors. If you are 
interested in chaperoning, please 
contact Alexis Cruz, Director of 
C o l l eg e  C o u n s e l i n g  a t 
acruz@marblehillschool.org: 

Thursday March 5th, Lafayette 

College. Easton PA- 8:30am-
4:30pm. 

Thursday April 2nd, Marist  
College, Poughkeepsie NY- 
10:00am- 5:00pm. 

A trip has also been scheduled 
for sophomore students to visit 
Vaughn College on Friday 
March 20th time TBD..  

 

If you have any questions or 

concerns, or would like to 

schedule an appointment 

with the college office, please 

contact Alexis Cruz or        

Luz Jacobson at                  

718-817-7426                                 

or via email at  
acruz@marblehillschool.org  

or                                                                        
ljacobson@marblehillschool.org 
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Upcoming Senior Activities & Important Dates to Remember  

ACTIVITY/EVENT DATE DETAILS 

Official Class and Club Photos Thursday February 5, 2015 8:45am-2:45pm 

Cap & Gown Measurement February 2015  Lunchtime/cafeteria 

Senior Graduation Ring Ordering Date February 2015  Lunchtime/cafeteria 

Senior Week M-F March 23rd -27th 5 Days 

Senior Trip 2015 May 2015 (May 15 or 22) 3 Days/2nights 

Senior Breakfast Friday May 29, 2015 8:30am-10:00am 

Senior Yearbook Day Monday June 8, 2015 At Graduation Rehearsal 

Senior Award Ceremony TBA  Cafeteria 

Graduation Rehearsals (5 Days) TBA  Small auditorium 

Graduation 2015 (The College of Mt. St. Vincent-Hayes Auditorium)               Friday June 26, 2015   2:00-4:00pm 

mailto:acruz@marblehillschool.org
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgalleryhip.com%2Fgraduation-pictures-clip-art.html&ei=db2qVLnwIoX4yQSC4IKgAw&psig=AFQjCNEp9ehwHW5o-svSvf-4TB6GWD1mnQ&ust=1420561542304029
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgalleryhip.com%2Fgraduation-pictures-clip-art.html&ei=db2qVLnwIoX4yQSC4IKgAw&psig=AFQjCNEp9ehwHW5o-svSvf-4TB6GWD1mnQ&ust=1420561542304029
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgalleryhip.com%2Fgraduation-pictures-clip-art.html&ei=db2qVLnwIoX4yQSC4IKgAw&psig=AFQjCNEp9ehwHW5o-svSvf-4TB6GWD1mnQ&ust=1420561542304029
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgalleryhip.com%2Fgraduation-pictures-clip-art.html&ei=db2qVLnwIoX4yQSC4IKgAw&psig=AFQjCNEp9ehwHW5o-svSvf-4TB6GWD1mnQ&ust=1420561542304029
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgalleryhip.com%2Fgraduation-pictures-clip-art.html&ei=db2qVLnwIoX4yQSC4IKgAw&psig=AFQjCNEp9ehwHW5o-svSvf-4TB6GWD1mnQ&ust=1420561542304029
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgalleryhip.com%2Fgraduation-pictures-clip-art.html&ei=db2qVLnwIoX4yQSC4IKgAw&psig=AFQjCNEp9ehwHW5o-svSvf-4TB6GWD1mnQ&ust=1420561542304029
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jlas.org%2FClass%2520of%25202015.htm&ei=Jph8VPGrM9O1sASp9YLwDQ&bvm=bv.80642063,d.cWc&psig=AFQjCNGcCyynTBP6JN2LE7wcI_YZeOru4g&ust=14175378137
mailto:acruz@marblehillschool.org
mailto:ljacobson@marblehillschool.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secondly,  students  use  and  develop  
important life and job skills through 
community service.  One of the goals of 
the Community Service Program is to 
provide a variety of opportunities that 
will allow students to increase their    
confidence and skill to interact and work 
in different settings and with different 
people outside of their immediate circle 
of friends, school and family. These  
experiences allow students to become 

Community Service at Marble Hill School for International Studies   

 

comfortable in their future social, aca-
demic, and work-related activities, and 
to become leaders in their communi-
ties.  

Finally, community service builds up a 
studentõs college application and re-
sume. Colleges and employers look 
closely at the experiences the students 
bring with them beyond academics, 
and consider community service expe-
riences as very valuable. Colleges and 
employers know that students who 
have successfully been involved in 
service to others, are more likely to be 
successful in college and at work.  

Marble Hill School for International 
Studies is committed to helping stu-
dents develop into mature well-
rounded young men and women, and 
understands that community service 
experiences help achieve this goal. 
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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Effective March 2, 2015, your child 

will be allowed to bring cell phones 

and other electronic devices into school.  

In preparation for this new Chancellorõs 

Regulation, the Campus Council; which 

is composed of the Principals of all       

7 schools on the JFK campus, have   

created a campus policy. While cell 

phones and electronic devices can be 

used to enhance a student academic  

experience, there are some serious con-

cerns that must be addressed in order to 

have a safe and orderly school environ-

ment.  With that in mind, the campus 

council has created a policy to address 

cell phone and electronic devices being 

brought into the campus.  Please note:  

If you need to contact your child during 

the day you must continue the policy of 

calling the school rather than calling or 

texting your childõs cell phone to ensure 

there are no disruptions in classroom.   

Your child will receive a student and 

parental contract that must be signed 

by you and your child before they can 

bring their cell phone and electronic 

devices to school.  Please make sure to 

carefully review both contracts with 

your child in order to prevent thefts, 

confiscations, possible robberies or 

other issues while coming and going to 

school.  

Thank you,  

Paul Parris - Assistant Principal & Dean 

Parental & Student Contract on Use of Cell Phones and Other             

Electronic Devices To Be Sent Home Soon                                                       

 

STUDENTS ARE RESPONSIBLE TO TURN THEIR COMMUNITY SERVICE FULLY COMPLETED FORMS  IN    

TO  MS. ROSARIO IN ROOM 822 AT THE END OF EACH MARKING PERIOD TO  GAIN CS CREDIT.                       

FORM MUST CLEARLY IN DICATE SITE SUPERVISORõS NAME AND SIGNATURE. 

Community Service is a requirement for 
graduation at Marble Hill School for 
International Studies.  All students are 
required to complete a minimum of 110 
total hours of community service by the 
time they graduate.   

You may wonder why community   
service is important and what are its 
benefits. First of all, community service 
is a very valuable opportunity for      
students to learn about the issues     
affecting their communities, society and 
the world.  These issues may be related 
to something the students have             
experienced themselves or something 
they become aware of by helping others 
in need. As the students become aware 
of their communities and their needs, 
and become actively involved in       
projects that address community needs, 
they have the opportunity to try to 
make the world a better place for all. 

Paul Parris - Assistant Principal 



the January event where they 

practiced their portfolio 

presentations with their men-

tors!  

10th grade:  

Marble Hill 10th graders are 

now in the 2nd year of their   

4-year match with their men-

tors. Our mentors bring an 

incredible diversity of skills, 

backgrounds and experiences 

to our students. They work in 

a range of fields such as   

f i nan ce ,  en g in ee r i ng ,       

technology, fashion and edu-

cation, and many came to 

New York as immigrants 

from all over the world! Over 

the past year, mentors have 

helped 10th graders find   

summer jobs and internships, 

taken them to visit colleges, 

set up classes to prepare them 

for the SAT, and given them 

advice on everything from 

becoming a doctor to dealing 

with teenage drama. Our 

mentors also helped the 10th 

graders to prepare for their 

portfolio presentations, and 

will be working with them as 

they apply for summer     

programs!  

iMentor Program Coordinators 

Ms. Julie Zdonek is the Pro-

gram Coordinator for all 9th 

grade mentors and mentees.  

Julie is originally from Califor-

nia, but grew up in Italy,    

Belgium and Germany attend-

ing international schools until 

she graduated from high 

school. She graduated from 

Ursinus College in Pennslyva-

nia and loves working with 

English Language Learners 

and international students!  

Mr. Jeff Simon is the Program 

Coordinator for all 10th grade 

mentors and mentees. Jeff was 

born in the suburbs of      

Detroit, MI and graduated 

from the University of Michi-

gan and Stanford University. 

Prior to iMentor, Jeff was a 

chemistry teacher at a high 

school in Passaic, NJ and has 

run college access programs 

for the past 4 years. He loves 

science and is trying to im-

prove his Spanish-speaking 

skills!  

Jeff and Julie both earned col-

lege counselor certifications 

through the Options Institute 

at the Goddard Riverside 

Community Center.  

Marble Hill is excited to   

continue the iMentor pro-

gram for 9th and 10th graders 

this year! iMentor is a pro-

gram that provides students 

with mentors who live and 

work in the New York City 

area. Our mentors are college 

graduates and are helping 

Marble Hill students to    

succeed in high school and 

get to college! The goal of 

iMentor is to build mentoring 

relationships that empower 

students to graduate high 

school, succeed in college and 

achieve their ambitions. 

The 10th graders are         

continuing with their mentors 

from last year, while the 9th 

graders have kicked off their 

involvement in the program, 

having been matched with 

brand new mentors!  

We currently have just about 

200 mentors working with 

Marble Hill students!  

9th grade: 

The 9th grade students have 

been hard at work getting to 

know their mentors since 

being matched in October 

and November. Just like our 

community at Marble Hill, 9th 

grade mentors represent 

many countries such as India, 

Colombia, Mexico and     

England. Mentors guide stu-

dents in their career aspira-

tions, bringing to the table 

their professional experiences 

in law, education, social work, 

and graphic design to name a 

few. Ninth graders had a 

unique opportunity to prac-

tice their interview skills at 

iMentor Program Second Successful Year at MHSIS! 

IMENTOR  MONTHLY 

EVENTS - Spring Term 2014-15 

January 
Thu 

1/15 

5:30 -

7:30pm 

Febru-

ary 

Tue 

2/24 

5:30 -

7:30pm 

March 
Tue 

3/17 

5:30 -

7:30pm 

April 
Tue 

4/21 

5:30 -

7:30pm 

May 
Thu 

5/28 

5:30 -

7:30pm 

June TBD TBD 
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MENTORS & MENTEES DU RING AN IMENTOR MONTHLY EVENT  
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Sixth  

Induction  

Ceremony                   

of the  

MHSIS National Honor Society 

 NHS                                 

Treasurer,                  

Penelope Bencosme                     

Leading the                         

Procession 

NHS  President,    

Charlotte Hakikson  

NHS Inductees                  
During                                  

6th Induction                  
Ceremony 

The ceremony began with the NHS 

Treasurer, Penelope Bencosme, 

leading the procession.  The NHS 

President, Charlotte Hakikson, 

introduced the keynote speaker,  

Mr, Jason Garofalo.  Mr. Garofalo 

was chosen by the new inductees.  

He presented inspirational words 

with some personal history.  There 

was a stunning musical performance 

by Michela Adjei, Stella Boye Doe, 

and Denise Dilone.  The NHS Vice 

President, Denise Dilone, lead the 

Candle Ceremony.  This symbolic 

ceremony is an important part of 

every NHS Induction Ceremony in 

the country.  The students pledge to 

upho ld  the pr inc ip les  o f           

Scholarship, Leadership, Service, 

and Character.  After the ceremony, 

students, teachers, and parents  

enjoyed some refreshments. 

On the evening of November 25th, 

the Marble Hill Chapter of the Na-

tional Honor Society held its sixth 

induction.    There 5 Seniors and 27 

Juniors in the òZetaó Induction 

Class.  The ceremony honored each 

of these students for their superior 

qualities and achievements.   

The Scholarship Component re-

quires a minimum GPA of 85 and 

timely Regent exam passes. The 

Leadership Component requires a 

student to be proactive and an   

example to others.  The Service 

Component requires voluntary  

donations of time and effort to the 

community.  The Character Compo-

nent requires morality, punctuality, 

and proper student behavior.  The 

students were evaluated by the  

Advisor, JJ OõConnell, and the Fac-

ulty Committee (Rachel Allen, Pat 

Bernal, Jason Garofalo, Wendy  

Garcia, and David Meek).  


